## (FINAL/APPROVED)

## VIRGINIA BOARD OF PHARMACY

## PUBLIC HEARING FOR INCREASE IN FEES

June 5, 2019

Commonwealth Conference Center

Second Floor Board Room 2 Department of Health Professions Perimeter Center 9960 Mayland Drive Henrico, Virginia 23233-1463

CALL TO ORDER:

The public hearing was called to order at 9:03 a.m.

PRESIDING:

Rafael Saenz, Chairman

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Melvin L. Boone, Sr. Cheryl H. Nelson Kristopher S. Ratliff Patricia Richards-Spruill

Cynthia Warriner

MEMBER ABSENT:

James L. Jenkins, Jr. Glenn L. Bolyard, Jr. Ryan K. Logan Rebecca Thornbury

STAFF PRESENT:

Caroline D. Juran, Executive Director Annette Kelley, Deputy Executive Director Beth O'Halloran, Deputy Executive Director Ellen Shinaberry, Deputy Executive Director Elaine J. Yeatts, Senior Policy Analyst, DHP James Rutkowski, Assistant Attorney General

David E. Brown, DC, Director, DHP

Barbara Allison-Bryan, MD, Deputy Director, DHP

Kiara Christian, Executive Assistant

CALL FOR PUBLIC COMMENT:

Mr. Saenz called for comment to consider the proposed regulations to increase fees.

The Board of Pharmacy proposes to increase their fees to cover expenses for essential functions of review of applications, licensing, inspections, investigation of complaints against licensees, and adjudication and monitoring of disciplinary cases required for public health and safety in the commonwealth. Copies of the proposed fee increases were provided in the agenda packet. Mr. Saenz shared that the public comment period for this topic closes as of July 6, 2019.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

No public comment was offered.

ADJOURN:

The public hearing adjourned at 9:07 am.

Rafael Saenz, Chairman

9/25/19

Date

Caroline D. Juran, Executive Director

9130619

Date